Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the Central Salford Urban Regeneration Company’s Draft Business Plan, insofar as the Council is concerned, and agreed to receive a further Draft Business Plan for finalisation August, 2006.

The reasons are Salford City Council is a Founder Member of the URC and alongside other Founder Members - the NWDA and English Partnerships - will approve the organisation's Business Plan..

Options considered and rejected: No other options considered..

Assessment of Risk: The Business Plan contains a full strategic and operational level risk assessment..

The source of funding: The Business Plan includes the URC’s indicative Capital Programme for 2006/07 – 2008/09 and indicates commitments by each of the URC founder Members, including the City Council.  The SCC commitments are secured either via existing funding allocations or are within the Capital Investment Strategy..

Legal advice obtained: Ian Sheard.

Financial advice obtained: Nigel Dickens.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Draft Vision and Regeneration Framework for Central Salford.
Draft Business Plan 

Contact Officer: Cath Inchbold, Assistant Head of Service (Regeneration Strategy and Co-ordination) 


Tel No 793 3796

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  Councillor John Merry
Dated: 21st February, 2006

Leader of the Council

This decision was published on 23rd February, 2006
This decision will come in force on 3rd March, 2006, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

